Strensall with Towthorpe Parish Council
The Village Hall, Northfields,  Strensall, YORK, YO32 5XN.
Tel: 01904 491569
Email: clerk-strensallpc@btconnect.com

Chairman   Councillor A Fisher

MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL Held on Tuesday 10th October 2017 at 7.15pm at the Village Hall.

PRESENT: 

Cllrs Fisher (Chair), Bolton, Maher, Ogilvy, Baxter, Hill, Chambers, Chapman, Mattinson, Fleming, Mrs J Smith and Mrs D Hails.   
Ward Cllr Paul Doughty and one member of the public.

1.          APOLOGIES - received from Cllr Mrs Cox and the Clerk who are both on holiday.
	
2.	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – none were received

3.   	MINUTES
The minutes of the monthly Parish Council meeting of 12th September 2017 the Extraordinary meeting of the Parish Council of 3rd October 2017 were approved and signed.   The Council endorsed Planning Committee minutes of 12th and 26th September 2017 Resolution 101017/01

4.	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – one member of the public requested assistance with a Trust grant for her son and Cllrs Baxter and Chambers declared an interest on this.  They were advised to contact the Clerk

5.	ONGOING ISSUES:
(a)	Appointment of Mrs Helen Cox as a Parish Councilor and further vacancy For Councillor – Parish Council endorsed her appointment – no formal requests received as yet.

(b)	Police Report – it was noted that some of the description is missing and vague.  Also it appeared that there was an upturn in crime which wasn’t declining as winter approached.  It was agreed this should be monitored  Resolution 101017/02

(c)	Insurance renewal – Cllr Bolton had looked through the documents and agreed to its suitability.  Approval was given to use AXA from the renewal date of 15 November 2017 because of the unacceptable level of customer care from Aviva Resolution 101017/03

(d)	Update on Bulb Planting – Cllr Chapman had been planting with two residents and it was noted that Payback team had been planting 5 bags of bulbs, plus litter pick as the park was getting bad with it being half term.  Cllr Bolton said that the residents were carrying out some work on the ditches on Lords Moor Lane and it would not be possible to plant that side.  However, on the other side of the road the residents of Lords Moor Lane own the land and it would be wise to write and ask them if we could plant there.  Cllr Fleming has carried out planting on Pasture Close.

(e)	Update on Petition on road safety – Cllr Mattinson reported that copies of the petition had been left in the Library and he would gather more signatures at the School gates.  When all signatures gathered he would wish to put a proposal to CYC on their scheme of 2015.  Cllr Hill suggested an online petition on the PC website and a notice in the Outreach – Clerk to look at this when the new website up and running and also a way of creating a link in the meantime Cllr Hails to assist clerk.

(f)	Speed gun –Cllr Mattinson suggested a cost of £100 from an auction site and carry out a survey in the village in different locations on speed.  Cllr Fleming felt this could be open to abuse and recommended a formal policy. He also suggested that the Speed Partnership would provide equipment but Cllrs would need to go on a course and must be qualified.  Cllr Fisher read out the letter from CYC on Ox Carr Lane/Flaxton Road which advises that the police only attend and record their visits.  Cllr Doughty advised that he had received a reply from CYC and after discussions with the Police, Speed Camera Checks had been done for one week 24hr a day and between 31-33 mph 85% were doing and 75% applied to 36-38% of drivers.  The decision was not to deploy cameras.  Cllr Mattinson asked for a copy which was agreed.  It was approved for Cllr Mattinson to buy a camera and be reimbursed by the clerk.  It was also resolved to send the data to the CYC on findings Resolution 101017/04

(g)	Half yearly audit report – Cllr Hails read the letter out from the auditor and noted everything in order and noted thanks to the Clerk for this.

(h)	Update on S106 receipts and expenditure – Deferred to next meeting

(i)	Christmas trees – Cllr Maher confirmed that Londis, Nikkis Hairdressing and the Chinese Takeaway had all declined to have a tree this year but there was an addition in Redmayne Lodge Spa. One quote received from Vertigrow and awaiting one from Browns. It was agreed to delegate the purchase of trees to the Clerk and Cllr Fisher.  It was suggested a tree to be put in the triangle on York Road with heavy duty solar lights as no power.  Agreed for the Clerk and Cllr Fisher to look into this Resolution 101017/05

(j)	Update on Vacancy of Clerk – two applications have been received both from qualified Clerks.  Two further application forms have been requested and sent.  It was agreed for the Employment Committee to meet at 2pm at the Clerks office on Thursday 19th October.

(k)	Replacement planters – this item was deferred to next meeting and the Chairman will look at all options.

6.	New website design – it was noted that two quotes had been received and Cllr Fisher read them to the council.  The PC agreed that the website was out of date and needs someone/or company to keep it up to date.  It was resolved that the Clerk carry out some research on web designs that the two companies had done in the past and see which was preferred.  Also the Clerk to investigate other parish councils to get a better knowledge on requirements.  A suggestion on councillor training to design “in house” was rejected   Resolution 101017/06

7.	(a) Planning Committee Report – Cllr Chapman reported on the applications received together with the decisions made.  The recommendations of the Planning Committee were approved.
(b) Update on Local Plan consultation – Cllr Fisher to finalize a response to the local plan for circulation and approval by the PC and the Planning Committee will be delegated to respond

8.	FINANCE

(a)	Approved all payments except for the Church payment.  Cllr Fleming made the PC aware that it is illegal to pay any monies to a church under LGA 1894.  Cllr Fisher suggested that we pay all of them and omit the payment to the church until we seek advice from the Clerk and YCLA on this matter

(i)      Clerk’s salary						£	SO
	(ii)     O2 mobile 	£18.47	DD
	(iii)	R J Cartmell	£635.00
		 (iv)	RJ Cartmell cemetery	£377.00
	(v)	CPRE	£36.00
	(vi)     Mr J Chapman	£22.10
	(vii)	 Mr O’Hare	£80.00
	(viii)	Office Outlet	£67.46
	(ix)	Came and Company Insurance renewal	£1,836.73
	(x)	
	(xi)	Mrs R Prins	£125.00
	(xii)	YLCA	£45.00

           (b)    Income:
[bookmark: _GoBack]	
		Double taxation receipt (no longer includes bus shelters)	£7,574.18
		Half yearly precept	£26,000.00
	Interest 	£14.44

	©   Account Balances:
	
		Treasurers Account	£70,207.02
	  Cemetery Account	£10,839.71
	  Contingency Account	 £44,006.98 +  £15,000 Bond
        Premium Account       	£18,420.40 +  £10,000 bond
	
8.       CORRESPONDENCE

a)       CPRE report – Circulated 
b)       Foss Society newsletter – Circulated 
c)        letter from City Council – this was noted
d)        Email from Ms C Wood  - passed to the Cemetery Committee for discussion and approval

9.       Any other business – Cllr Hill asked for a closed meeting afterwards with no public in attendance	

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.40pm

10.    NEXT MEETING
The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday 14th November 2017 at 7.15pm 

Signed ………………………………………Chairman 14th November 2017			            		

